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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Adam Thornton, Public Works Director 

Re: Consideration of approving the purchase of a Kubota SCL1000 Compact Loader in 
the amount of $37,031.64 to be used for stormwater ditch maintenance as 
budgeted in the current fiscal year. 

Date: April 30, 2024 

During the budget process for the current fiscal year, the Public Works Department requested 
$110,000 in the Utility Service Fund to be reserved for the purchase of a ditch excavator which 
would greatly enhance our ability to maintain our stormwater canals, ditches and swales.  When 
the budget was approved, staff worked hard to obtain the absolute lowest price for the ditch 
excavator. 

Our efforts were extremely successful as we were able to obtain Council approval in January 2024 
to purchase the excavator at a reduced rate of $58,867.  The reason for the reduction in price was 
due to the excavator being new but the previous year’s model.  It was already on the lot and the 
dealer was anxious to sell it. 

This reduced price now allows us to purchase a secondary piece of equipment designed to help us 
maintain stormwater ditches and swales throughout the City.  The Kubota SCL1000 Compact 
Loader, pictured below, operates on rubber tracks which would allow us to perform maintenance 
from the bottom of a ditch or swale rather than the top which we are only capable of doing now.   

 

 

 

 

 

This machine and its rubber-track tread will allow us to climb and maneuver throughout the ditch to 
maintain it.  The purchase price of $37,031.64, which is off of a state contract per our purchasing 
requirements, is still within our budget as allocated in the current year Utility Service Fund. 

Since the cost of this equipment exceeds the City Manager’s purchasing authority, staff is seeking 
approval from the City Council to obtain the equipment.  If approved, the vehicle will be acquired 
this month and immediately utilized to maintain our ditches and swales prior to hurricane season.  




